# SOUTHCOAST WOODTURNERS NEWSLETTER

News of the South Coast Woodturner's Club
A Chapter of the American Association of Woodturner's

<u>SouthCoastWoodturners</u>

(www.southcoastwoodturners.com)

February 11, 2017

#### **Meeting Notice:**

Our next meeting will be held on: February 11, 2017 at 9:00am

We meet the second Saturday of each month in the woodshop of the Harding School in Coos Bay. The Harding Building is located below Marshfield High School on 7th Street. Parking is behind the building near the football/track field. Enter the workshop through the door on at the NW corner of the building. Look for our sign on 7th street and near the door to the classroom.

Members, Guests and Prospective members are welcome and encouraged to attend. Meetings begin at 9am and include a club raffle, show and tell, woodturning demo and regular club business. Coffee is also provided.

#### Tristan's Corner:

I hope everyone had a good month of turning. I look forward to seeing that you created since the last meeting. Was anyone able to use what they learned at the January demo session to solve one of their problems? If you did, bring us your "fixed" item for show and tell.

We are still looking for some help in a few areas within the club. If anyone is willing to help setup and run the AV during the meetings it would be greatly appreciated. Meeting setup could also use some help if you are willing. As members move up to leadership positions we need people to fill in their old roles. If you have any questions about how you can help out, let one of the officers know.

Please read what Jim has to say about the Oregon Woodturning Symposium. The Symposium would be a great way to see some amazing turners in person. Oregon will also be hosting the AAW International Symposium in 2018 (<a href="http://www.woodturner.org/page/2018Portland">http://www.woodturner.org/page/2018Portland</a>) This is sure to be a great show. **Tristan** 

#### Jim's Program Notes:

If you want to become a better wood turner, The Oregon Woodturning Symposium is a way to see things and techniques from professionals. Most people who once attends a symposium, come back recharged and want to attend another symposium. The symposium will be held March 17 -19 in Albany Oregon. Attached is a link for the symposium web site – <a href="http://oregonwoodturningsympoium.com">http://oregonwoodturningsympoium.com</a>
There is a price break for registering before February 15<sup>th</sup>.

Our demonstration for our February 2017 meeting, will be done by Joe Essin from Eugene Woodcraft. He will demo the Sorby Wobble Chuck and show us some texturing

tools and techniques. Your club officers try to challenge you into trying new things and making you a better turner. If you have a topic that you would like to see a demo on, please contact one of the officers.

We are asking members to bring a pair of gloves and help us clean up the wood room during the afternoon session.

Jim Toftner – Program Chair

## Membership:

Printed 2017 Phone-email Lists for Members will be handed out at Feb.11th meeting.

Also, members who have Paid 2017 Dues will receive their Membership Cards from South Coast Woodturners for \$% Discounts at some Wood, Tool and Craft Stores.

Contact Bev Meyers to pay your dues at meetings.

Dues \$20. -Single \$25. -Family

To Mail in Dues: make check out to South Coast Woodturners c/o Beverly Meyers 329 2nd Ave, Coos Bay, OR 97420 And don't forget to pay dues to American Assoc. of Woodturners Cost here has gone up for dues but this is where our organization receives Grants for our Tools, Equipment and for Library.

\*There still is time to Pay your Dues... contact Bev-- 541-269-1269.

Bev

### **Secretary Report:**

Ann

#### **Treasurer's Report:**

Approx. \$2,475.38

Scott

#### Library:

As much I would encourage all members to make use of our library, they are missing a great resource that the AAW offers. The wealth of info and videos from the AAW website, <a href="www.woodturners.org">www.woodturners.org</a> just follow the links to EXPLORE or VIDEO SOURCE. <a href="www.woodturners.org"><<</a> This can be addictive with no known cure.

Club library is open before, during breaks and after the regular meetings. Any questions, see me.

R. Kelley/SCWT Librarian

#### Website:

**Tim Hoffman** 

### For Sale:

To sell items or put a notice in the newsletter contact:

Ann Goulter - loydann@charter.net 541-271-3152

For Sale: Jet Lathe JWL 1236 \$350.00 For Info call Jim T 541-271-1915

See you all Saturday, February 11th, at 9:00am!!

# South Coast Woodturners January 14th, 2017

- 1) Welcome to 2017! Sign in for meeting and show and tell.
- Visitors? How did you hear about the club? Visitors Warren Kell, Roland Olsen and Mark Rom
- 3) Treasurer's Report Scott Balance is \$2,475.38
- 4) Mystery Raffle Drawing Gift, a Bottle stopper, brought by Dan Randle and won by Ike.
- 5) Membership Bev Pay your dues! See Bev and or Scott
- 6) Library Kelly We have a very nice, up to date library.
- 7) Vice President Steve Adams We have a display of our projects at the Bandon Library. There will be an open house from 2 to 4 tomorrow, 01/15 and the display will be there thru February.
- 8) Committees for 2017:
  - a. Programs: Jim and Steve Jim will be setting up the morning programs and Steve the afternoons
  - b. Equipment: Ed and Ron? Ed and Ron agreed to continue with the equipment
  - c. Meeting Setup: Looking for someone to help Steve and Ron Asking for more help
  - d. Library: Kelly
  - e. Membership: Bev
  - f. Store: Linda
  - g. AV: Looking for help here. We are asking for volunteer to help
  - h. Website: Tim Hoffman Tim said that the Website is coming along very well
  - i. Wood Gathering: Scott / Anyone want to help out? Rick, Roland and Pete volunteered to be added to the group
- 9) Board Report:
  - a. 2017 Key Goal = Involvement. Keeping our current members involved as much as possible and also gaining and involving new members. Please let us know what you would like to see. This is your club. We are looking for new young members.
  - b. We will be looking for volunteers for the Oregon Symposium. It will be March 16<sup>th</sup>
     19<sup>th</sup>. We are also looking for video help.
  - c. We are working with the Harding School to put on 2 pen workshops for the kids. We will be looking for volunteers for these. We are hoping to have them on a Friday in the morning. We will need kits for the classes.
- 10) Show and Tell Raffle was won by Dan Zeller
- 11) There is a 12 in Craftman Lathe to be donated to and loaned from the Club for Starter turners
- 12) Lunch Plans? Los Dos Amigos
- 13) Program Intro Jim Problem Solving Due to the weather the program was changed from Jim Hodson who could not get here to a session on problem solving and the use of a moisture meter.
- 14) Wood Raffle
- 15) Break
- 16) Program